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BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS 
 
Commissioner Dale Hurley called the meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners (BOC) of the 
Plainfield Fire Protection District to order on, Wednesday, September 24, 2025, at 8:30 a.m. at 
the PFPD Headquarters (HQ), 23748 W. 135th St., Plainfield, IL, with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Those in attendance were Commissioner Dale Hurley, Commissioner Arnold Hartley & 
Commissioner Steven Iovinelli. As well as Chief Vito Bonomo, Deputy Chief Charles Kraft, 
Administrative Assistant Nicole Irwin, & HR Generalist Alicia Pavone. 
 
A motion was made to accept August 6, 2025, meeting minutes by Commissioner Dale Hurley, 
seconded by Commissioner Steve Iovinelli; motion approved by a 3-0 voice vote.  
 
Bills: A motion was made to pay Illinois Police & Fire Commissioners Association for $625.00 – for 
Steve Iovinelli to attend classes by Commissioner Arnold Hartley, seconded by Commissioner 
Dale Hurley; motion approved by a 3-0 voice vote.  
 
No matters from the public.  
 
Old Business: Discussed the FF/PM questions and scores. There were 29 applicants to take the 
written exam out of 59 applications that were taken out. Discussed and reviewed the reason 
for noncompliance. Amy from IO Solutions was able to provide ideas for a more successful 
number of applications turned in: update CPAT/LC date and remove some of the paperwork 
until after an offer is given.  A motion was made to schedule the FF/PM eligibility interviews for 
October 7 if under 25 will be interviewed and for October 7 & 8 if over 25 will be interviewed, 
by Commissioner Steve Iovinelli, seconded by Commissioner Arnold Hartley; the motion 
approved by a 3-0 voice vote.  
 
Finalized the Battalion Chief promotional interview booklets and requested that an email or 
text reminder be sent to Assistant Chief Mike Pemble for the interviews held on October 1, 
2025. Discussed Assessment Center options for October 30th with the Chiefs.  
 
New Business: HR Generalist Pavone gave an update on the status of workers’ compensation 
cases that are still ongoing.  
 
The next special meeting will be held on Wednesday, October 1, 2025, at 8:45 a.m. at HQ. 
There being no further business, a motion was made by Commissioner Dale Hurley to adjourn 
the meeting at 9:05 a.m., seconded by Commissioner Arnold Hartley; all in favor. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Arnold Hartley, Secretary 
Nicole Irwin, Administrative Assistant  


